City of Haines Newsletter

August 2019
Reminder
The City can only accept payments of checks or cash and cannot take debit or credit cards.
Tagging Items on Right of Way

The City has begun tagging items that are stored on the City rights of way. Remember that garbage cans are only allowed on the right of way the day of garbage pickup and must be removed by the end of the day. Garbage cans that remain on the right of way 24 hours after pickup will be tagged and could be subject to a fine. As defined in Ordinance No. 151 Series 2018 and Resolution No. R-1810-7. 

Water Rate Increase
Beginning July 1, 2019 there will be a $4.00 increase in the water rates. This increase is necessary to be in compliance with the terms of the Community Development Block Grant and Safe Drinking Water Revolving Loan Fund loan that are funding the Water Compliance Project. The increase will bring residential water rates to $49.00 per month which is considered the affordability rate for Haines.  The sewer rates will remain the same at this time. 

Fire Danger Level
Fire Danger Level is at High. No open burning allowed. Burn barrels with screens allowed 6:00 am to 10:00 am always have a charged water hose on site and never leave unattended. 

Dog Enforcement
John Shurtleff is the City of Haines Dog Enforcement Officer. Please contact John with all dog complaints at 541-403-0558. John will be enforcing the City of Haines Dog Ordinance and has the ability to issue citations for violations.
Water Compliance Project 
The Water Compliance Project is progressing and the new water meters have been installed through out town. The actual metering of water will begin sometime this fall. The new water reservoir is under construction and will continue to grow until it reaches 155 feet high. Due to extra funds being available additional work has been added to the project which includes replacing some distribution lines on the east side of town.
The City has received inquiries concerning the water pressure being less than prior to the installation of the new meters. The contractors reassured the City that when the new water reservoir is online the flow and pressure will increase. The existing system does not produce enough pressure to operate the check valve in the new meter setters properly which could be constricting the flow and pressure. Once the new water reservoir is online the increased pressure should operate the check valves properly.
The City would like to thank everyone for their patience during the water project. We still could experience unplanned disruptions in service for various reasons. Please keep a supply of water on hand during the project to use in case your water is off. 

During the contractors working hours 7:00 am to 5:00 pm, Monday - Thursday, expect to possibly be without water. It is not necessary to contact City Hall, the Mayor or City staff during normal business hours to report your water is off during the project, this is normal and we are aware of the situation. 

Unfortunately, the City and/or the contractors are not able to notify everyone that could be affected because it is unknown which areas will be without water. Everyone needs to plan on the possibility of being without water. It is advisable to turn the breaker off to your hot water heater when the water is off or if you are going to be away from your residence.
Landfill Schedule
The Landfill will be open August 3rd and August 17th. The hours of operation are 9:00 am to 1:00 pm. Closures are possible so please check for updates at 541-856-3366 and press #2 for Landfill.
2019 Dog License/ATV License

2019 Dog Licenses and ATV Licenses are available now. It is a requirement to have all dogs licensed with the City of Haines, please bring proof of rabies vaccination when purchasing your dog licenses. 
The City of Haines allows operation of ATV’s on City Streets but an ATV license must be purchased.  
The 2018 Dog and ATV licenses expired December 31, 2018 and a 2019 license must be obtained. 
Dog licenses cost $5.00 for spayed or neutered dogs and $9.00 for non-spayed or neutered dogs. ATV licenses cost $5.00. 
Meeting Information

The next Council Meeting will be held August 13th, at 6:00 pm at City Hall. Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.
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